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Joint Independence cruise-in gets a solid start

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  AUGUST 28TH

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

By Robin Will
“A good first-year showing,” was 

the consensus following the joint 
CPPC-Central Lions Cruise-In of Au-
gust 18, in Independence. 

After a week of blistering heat, Sat-
urday morning’s clouds and rain show-
ers went a bit too far in the opposite 
direction. Members of both clubs ex-
pected visitors who promised to attend 
but never showed up, and although or-
ganizers hoped for 100 guests or more, 
the final registration count stuck at 90 
cars. 

Considering the chancy weather, 
and the big Chevrolet (Obsolete Fleet) 
meet being held across the river in Sa-
lem, it was an encouraging turnout for a 
first-ever event. The folks who brought 
those 90 cars had a great time.

Riverview Park is a wonderful ven-
ue for a cruise-in. The cars parked on 
the grass, and the big shade trees were 
nice  when the sun finally came out.

Both CPPC and the Central Lions 
Club had hustled on awards and raffle 

The 1915 Kissel Kar, owned by Shirley & Glenn Slack, was the unanimous choice for Best 
of Show at Independence. The Kissel is not a trailer queen – the Slacks enjoy driving it – 
so it arrived at this event under its own power, and went home the same way.  Judging 

eschewed questions of category and correctness: judges, exhibitors and spectators voted for 
what they liked best, and trophies were awarded on that basis. 

donations. The thank-you brochure 
listed 16 award sponsors, 40 raffle do-
nations, 23 contributors to goodie bags, 
and a handful of donations that could 
not be categorized. Raffle activities 
went on non-stop, and lots of people 
went home with trophies from this 
event. 

Judging for trophies was a relaxed 
process.  Five members each from 
CPPC and Central Lions Club rated 
their favorites from the open field of 
cars. People with cars in the show had 
an opportunity to vote on their favor-
ites, and spectators were given ballots 
as well.

Several CPPC members brought 
their cars to the show, but Jerry and 
Joanne Dixon had what appeared to 
be a family reunion going on, with 

four cars at the event. Jerry and Joanne 
brought their 1967 Plymouth Barracu-
da Formula S fastback, of course. 

Dixons’ youngest daughter, Lisa 
Conner, brought her 1965 Ford Mus-
tang GT. 

Jerry and Joanne’s oldest daughter, 
Cindy Norlen and husband Donnie, 
brought Cindy’s 1967 Pontiac Firebird.  

Cindy and Donnie’s daugther, Kaela 
Salaz and her husband Jake, brought 
the  1967 Pontiac LeMans, which origi-
nally belonged to Jake’s grandfather.  

Dixon’s grandson,  Andrew Norlen, 
who began his freshman year at the 
Boston Conservatory on scholarship 
in musical theater before this newslet-
ter went to press, sang the national an-
them and some other selections at the 
Independence event.
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CPPC Officers 2012
President, Bob Westphal............. 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Jerry Dixon....... 360-607-7628
Secretary, Donna Bade................ 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon.............. 503-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call................503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade .... 503-206-4652	
At-large, Marlo Edman.............. 503-936-4624
Editor/Web, Robin Will............. 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Don Hufschmid 503-577-7899
Membership
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
	 Lorraine Griffey  503-666-2222
	 lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
	 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
	 robin@robinwill.com
	 Please submit newsletter contributions
	 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
	 $20.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
	 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
	 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from July
Consensed from minutes taken by Donna Bade

Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club 
met on July 24, 2012, in Clackamas, 
OR, at 7:10 p.m.  Bob Westphal presid-
ed.  Donna Bade recorded the minutes.  
There were 44 people in attendance.

Minutes: The minutes of the last 
meeting were approved as published.

Bob Westphal thanked Pat and Patty 
Brost for bringing refreshments. 

New members present at the meet-
ing were, Bob Thiel and Joe Jones.  
Guests were Cosmo Cunningham and  
Joe Coverdell.  Two other guests pres-
ent were Debbie Bach and Cal Huds-
beth from the Central Lions Club in 
Independence, OR. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call re-
ported the club’s bank balance and not-
ed that the club had $20.00 in income 
and $320.40 in expenses for the month. 
The report was approved.

Membership:  Robin Will put to-
gether membership info packets for 
people to take to car events to promote 
CPPC.   

Robin read a nice letter to the Club 
from Fletcher Anderson.  Next year the 
picnic will be on June 15 and the theme 
will be the World War II years,1943-45. 

Robin has already received articles 
for next month’s newsletter, and he 
thanked the membership for their 
help.  

Recent Car Club Events:  Jerry 
Dixon reported on some of the recent 
club activities.  Roberson’s:  Five club 
cars attended and our club received 6 
trophies.  Woodburn Mopar Nation-
als:  Five club members took their cars 
to this event and our club members re-
ceived four trophies.  The first Friday in 
Camas, WA, got a great turn out of cars.  
Cruisin’ the Gut in Vancouver was also 
a big success.  However, it took a long 
time to get anywhere!

Jerry sent sign up sheets around 
during the meeting for people to sign 
up for upcoming events.  

Member Care:  Lorraine Griffey 
reported that Lee Powell, Patty Brost, 
and  Bruce Kerslake are all here at the 
meeting and seem to be doing well. 
Dave Williams is home doing much 
better.  Mindy Benfield said the doctors 

have told Dave and Vicki Williams that 
he will have a full recovery, but will 
take some time.  They still do not want 
visitors until a later date.  Jerry Klinger 
will have hip surgery in October.  He 
got a cortizone shot and feels much 
better.  Gary Rusher has a bad ankle 
from uneven walking in the fields.  He 
will be having surgery soon to fuse his 
ankle.  Lorraine Griffey is doing much 
better.

Joanne Dixon read a note from Re-
tha Harden to the club.  She has appre-
ciated our friendship from the club and 
will miss us.

Board Report:  Mike Bade discussed 
the upcoming Cruise-In in Indepen-
dence on August 18.  He also men-
tioned working on a budget to help 
identify club financial needs.  

Cruise-In at Independence, OR:  
Gary Rusher passed a sign-up sheet for 
people to choose an area to work at the 
car meet.  He was pleased that so many 
people had signed up.  Barbara Rice 
will be in charge of the Raffle, Mindy 
and Dave Benfield will be in charge of 
the 50/50 drawing, and Jeanette Dimick 
will be in charge of registration.  

The DJ, Rob, will be from the Co-
lumbia Gorge Interpretive Center.  He 
will bring the CGIC sound system. 

Robin Will will list all sponsors and 
donors to the meet in a flyer and on the 
club website. 

Mike showed the members the 
goodie bags and the two sided t-shirts 
and polo shirts that will be available 
tonight after the meeting and at the 
cruise-in.  

Lions Club:  Lions members present 
at the meeting shared that there are 48 
members in their club in Independence.  
The club helps people with sight and 
hearing throughout the world.

(continued on page 7)
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President
I hope you all have survived the 

100+ temperatures of the last couple 
weeks. My P-15 coupe blew number 
three piston on the way to the last 

membership meeting. 
Consequently it will 
be down until I get the 
time, money and parts 
to put her back on the 
road. I have been work-
ing on my Corvair dur-

ing the cooler hours of the day and the 
car will be ready to drive as soon as I 
slip in the engine. Then I can pull the 
Plymouth head and see just what dam-
age there is.

Hopefully, the weather will be cool-
er for Hot-Dogust-Night. The club will 
supply the meat and condiments and 
members are asked to bring a side dish 
of some kind such as salad, desert, or 
chips if they wish. We have a very in-
teresting guest speaker for the Septem-
ber. Rapid Made CEO, Erin Stone and 
representative Alex Domingo will give 
us a presentation on 3-D reproduction 
of parts.

I hope some of you made it to the 
Brooks Steam-Up/WPC regional meet. 
Some of us made it to Homer Daven-
port days. My favorite car was a ’60 
DeSoto 2dr hardtop. Virginia Dunn 
passed out flyers for our cruise-in in 
Independence while there. I heard a 
report on the Columbia River Concurs 
from I don’t remember from who. I 
understand that they have changed 
some of their venue to be more ami-
able to the type of cars we own. There 
are several events coming up to put on 
your list that should be really fun. A 
free BAR-B-QUE and car show for ’88 
and earlier cars in Aurora on Aug. 24th 
sponsored by Century Link,  August 
25th the Flying Eagle Model “A” club 
hosts the Flying Eagle “A” at Ameri-
ca’s Tires at 8120 NE Vancouver Plaza 
in Vancouver, Stop & Smell the Roses 
at Oregon Gardens is on August 26th, 
Show & Shine at the Columbia Gorge 
Interpretive Center on Sept. 1st (this is 
one we should make a priority, as club 
members Allen and Sharon Tiffany are 
helping put this event on), Oregon City 

Cruise on September 15th, and Cruise 
To the Moon at Sisters on the 23rd. 
Also October 20th is the date for the 
AMTRAK trip to America’s Car Mu-
seum in Tacoma(Lemay’s)

Speaking of car shows, I just arrived 
home from the CPPC/Lions Club 
cruise-in at Independence sporting sore 
feet and a slight sun burn. There were 
90 cars registered and a good time was 
had by all. The unexpected spotty rain 
showers were a factor in keeping the 
numbers low. Quite a few people we 
expected to be there didn’t show. There 
are several paid entries still not claimed. 
Even though the numbers weren’t as 
high as we would have liked, I believe 
the show was a success. I give very 
hearty thanks to all the CPPC and Li-
ons Club members who helped put this 
event on. Special thanks go out to Gary 

Rusher, who put hundreds of hours in 
coordinating, planning, and lots of leg 
work, to Mike and Donna Bade for the 
great art work and shirts, last and not 
least all those on the cruise-in commit-
tee. We are looking forward to even a 
bigger and better show next year.

By the way, Gary Rusher will have 
had surgery on his ankle by the time 
you read this. We may not see him for 
a little while as he won’t be able put 
any weight on his foot for about three 
or four months. I loaned him my knee 
scooter so he can get around at home 
without crutches. Feel free to call and 
send him your wishes. We all wish him 
well! I personally hope he has the same 
success that I had with my surgery. It’s 
great to walk with no pain!!

Happy Touring,
Bob Westphal

Columbia Gorge Interpretive 
Center, September 1

We hope that CPPC members and 
friends choose to attend and support 
the 16th annual “Show N’ Shine” Car 
Show & Auto Swap Meet, Saturday, 
September 1, 2012.  The club will also 
be provided a free space to advertise 
for memberships.

In return, the Museum is in need of 
volunteers to assist with registration, 
food, parking, raffles and door prizes.  
Call 800.991.2338 to get on the list.

The show starts at noon with gates 
opening at 10 am and concludes at 4 
p.m. with an awards ceremony.   Over 
20 categories are being sponsored.  The 
registration fee is $15, a benefit for the 
Museum.  Registered drivers receive a 
free guest pass to the Museum along 
with an opportunity to win door prizes. 
Spaces for the swap meet are $10 each.  

Get them on your calendar … 

Stop & Smell the Roadsters, 
Aug. 26

August 26 (Sunday) – Stop & Smell 
the Roadsters, The Oregon Garden, Sil-
verton. http://oregongardencarshow.
blogspot.com/

September 15 (Saturday) – MOPAR 
Summit, Gresham Dodge, Gresham, 
OR. They are again having seminars 
and classes, and are OK with ban-
ners and club materials. This is the 
same show as Timberline and New-
berg venues in the past. We have 
had very large turnouts of CPPC 
members cars at these events in the 
past. Learn more here.

September 22 (Saturday) – Macleay 
Cruise-In, Macleay, OR. Sponsored 
by the Flywheels car club in Sil-
verton. Info at http://www.silver-
tonflywheels.org/page_master.
php?page=Events

September 26 (Wednesday) – Beaches 
PIR Cruise-In, Wednesday, Sept. 26. 
This is the last Beaches Cruise-In of 
the year, and CPPC is the host club. 
We get to park on the grass under the 
trees, right in the middle of things! 
Last year more CPPC cars showed 
up at this event than any other club 
activity all year, so we decided to do 
it again. Joanne Dixon coordinates.

Later in September: MOPAR 
Summit, Macleay, Beaches
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 

Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Pat Brost 	 503-761-2792	 pbrost0212@yahoo.com, Portland, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoe@teleport.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-287-3753	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-620-8438	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	 503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Dennis Rice 	 503-393-7231	 blue51plymouth@comcast.net Keizer, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 	 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR

If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

CPPC members clean up at back-to-back MOPAR events

By Chuck Willis
So today’s tech meeting..... consisted 

of Chuck Willis and Lee Powell.  We 
started with Donuts and coffee and 
then assessed the tank situation.  The 
fuel tank was crushed after the car 
slipped off the jack and put a hole in 
the fuel tank causing it to leak.  We ex-
tracted the fuel tank.  Lee had a spare 
tank and we installed it.  We had a few 
issues with the fitting for the fuel line 
and Lee is trying to locate a new fitting 
and we will finish the install on Mon-
day.  We finished off the meeting with 
lunch provided by Stacey Leonard 
(Lee’s daughter).  It was terrific!

Tech committee addresses
crushed fuel tank & fitting

By Dennis Rice
At the All Mopar Show and Shine, 

Saturday, July 21, at Roberson Motors 
in Salem, Cascade Pacific Plymouth 
Club member cars garnered 6 trophies.  

Richard and Viki Cerruti captured 
second place in their vehicle class, and 
took  the special Sponsor’s Award with 
their ’64 Plymouth Sport Fury.

 Allen and Sharon Tiffany won first 
place in the Convertible class with their 
’37 Chrysler convertible.  

CPPC members swept the Pre-60’s 
class:  Dennis and Barbara Rice took 
the first place trophy with their ’51 
Plymouth Belvedere and Tom Fox got 
the second place award in this class 
with his ’59 Plymouth Fury. 

Jerry and Joanne Dixon took home 
the first place award in the A-Body 
Stock class with their 67 Plymouth Bar-
racuda Formula S.

ABOVE: Mick DeSantis says, “The picture is myself and my son Gino DeSantis. I drove 
the ’34 and got 1st for projects. My son brought my ’65 Satellite and got 2nd B body 

Plymouth. Dennis Rice got 1st in ’60 and older, Jerry Dixon got 1st A body  Plymouth.” 
Photo from Mick DeSantis. BELOW: The Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club lineup at the 
dragstrip in Woodburn. Nobody was racing, but the cars placed well in the show. Right 

to left: Dixons, Rices, DeSantis, DeSantis, and Benfield. Dave Benfield thinks CPPC 
should plan a bigger presence at the event next year, and “… maybe someone will even 

race!” Photo by Jerry Dixon. Story at right.
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The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit interesting 
people and places in the Pacific Northwest. Everyone is free to join 
in. 

September 12 – Tualatin River Natl Wildlife 
Reserve and lunch

By Mindy Benfield
On Wednesday, September 12, the Mayflowers and 

friends will once again get together for a fun filled out-
ing. We will meet at the Tualatin River National Wildlife 
Refuge for a self guided tour of the area. 

There is a great Wildlife Center which features exhibits, 
a viewing overlook area, and a nature store (gift shop).  A 
one mile nature trail meanders through a variety of hab-
itats and wildlife viewpoints. One of the view points, a 
beautiful setting, is a large concrete slab which juts out 
over the Tualatin River.

While walking on the trails it is advisable to wear stur-
dy shoes. You might also want to bring binoculars and a 
camera. 

After we explore the Wildlife Refuge, we will have 
lunch at Roses Restaurant and Bakery in Sherwood.

 If you aren’t able to sign up at the CPPC General meet-
ing on August 28th, email Mindy Benfield at Ben1323@
aol.com or call her. Her phone number is in the Roster.

Meet time is 10:00 AM, Wednesday September 12 at:
The Tualatin National Wildlife Refuge parking lot
19255 SW Pacific Highway (Hwy 99W)
Sherwood OR 97140
 Lunch at Rose’s (time TBD), 16015 SW Tualatin-Sher-

wood Rd., Suite 110, Sherwood OR 97140, There will be 
directions and more information attached to the sign up 
sheet.

•
October 10 – Contemporary Craft Museum, Henry’s Pub 

lunch
November 7 – Hoover-Minthorn House in Newberg, 

lunch
December TBA – lunch at Albertina Kerrs

By Dave Benfield
On Sunday, July 22 several CPPC members and a few 

friends went to the MoPAR Nationals at Woodburn Drag 
Strip.  This is a one day event, hosted this year by MoPAR 
Musclecars and the Drag Strip, which consists of an all Mo-
PAR (including Jeep and AMC) car show, a drag race, and 
a small swap meet.  Lloyd, our friend Rob and I were met 
at the Tualatin K Mart by the Dixons, and several more CP-
PCers and guests met up on route.  Seeing as how the cars 
were parked more or less as they arrived, and we all got in 
line together, we were able to park together-except for Lloyd 
and his friend Rob who came in Lloyd’s Chevy Pickup.  His 
Plymouth was not cooperating.

The weather was threatening, but only enough rain actu-
ally fell to get me to put the top up on the Valiant.  By 8:00 
A.M. that micro shower was over and the rest of the day 
was quite pleasant.

Attending was Mick DeSantis, Dino DeSantis (Mick’s 
son) and friend Josh, Dennis and Barbara Rice, Lloyd Schulz 
and friend Rob, Jerry and Joanne Dixon, and me.  That’s 
a fairly good turn out concerning the somewhat threaten-
ing weather earlier and the fact that this has not been a big 
event for Club participation.

In the car show judging CPPC did very well, with 4 of the 
five Plymouths coming home with an award..  The Dixons’ 
’67 Barracuda took 1st in A Body Stock, The Rices’ ’51 2 Dr. 
HT took Best 50s and Older, Mick’s ’65  Satellite took 2nd in 
B Body Stock and his ’34 4 Dr. PE took Best Project.

Let’s plan on sending an even bigger contingent next 
year.  This is a truly remarkable, unique event with some 
out standing MoPAR metal to drool over.  Chances are the 
weather will be better and maybe some one will even race!

Four of five CPPC Plymouths win awards
sitting still at MOPAR Nationals

BELOW: Several CPPC members made it to the WPC Regional 
Meet on July 28, in conjunction with the Steam-Up at Antique 
Powerland. LEFT: Pat and Patty Brost won a second place in 
the Plymouth class with their 1933 Plymouth PD convertible; 
RIGHT: member Chuck Hamaker, CPPC member from Seattle, 

won a first place in the Plymouth class with his 1949 Plymouth 
convertible. Photos by Mike Bade.
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SEPTEMBER
BIRTHDAYSBODY SHOP & REPAIRS

Please keep Lorraine Griffey updated about club members who need cards, 
letters, or phone calls. That’s lorrainegriffey@yahoo.com, or 503-666-2222.

REFRESHMENTS
August

Hot Dogust Day  
Club provides hot dogs, etc.

 September
Jerry and Joanne Dixon

 October
Gary and Vera Rusher

 November
Potluck

 December:  No Meeting

Chuck Hamaker	 3
Joseph Budnick	 4
erry Smith		  8
Bob Westphal		  9
Cynthia Freeman	 12
Richard Mayhew	 13
Jim Townsend		 14
Sara Chase		  15
Richard Cerruti	 16
Susan Hamaker	 18
Angela Baker		  23
D.J. Freeman		  24
Joanne Dixon		  29
Richard Clyde		 29
Wyoma Standal	 29

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

(continued on page 7)

Summer finally arrived and with 
that sunshine some of our member 
friends feeling better. 

Patty Brost says her energy level is 
back up and feels so much better. Pat’s 
counts are up, which is not good. Sep-
tember 4 he’ll find out what treatment 
he has to deal with next. In the mean-
time they’ll be heading up to Vancou-
ver, BC for a display of era clothing as 
Patty is a master fashion judge for the 
Model T Club. It would be fun to hear 
about it at one of our meetings. We’ll 
miss them at our Hot Dog-ust Night 
meeting.

Other good news:  Lee Powell said 
that a month ago he was ready to pitch 
it in, but now he feels great!  He had a 
close encounter with a saw horse last 
week – the saw horse won.  We will 
look forward to seeing Lee and his 
daughter at the August meeting.

Gary Rusher is having his long-
awaited ankle fusion this week.  Once 
he recovers from that he will have 
knee replacement surgery.  He’ll be 
a new man by Christmas!  He was 

zipping around on a scooter at the 
cruise-in which really helped.  It was 
hard to keep track of his lower profile, 
though.

Virginia Dunn has scheduled knee 
surgery for October and is feeling op-
timistic. 

It should be a relief to get these 
joints fixed. Hope both Gary and Vir-
ginia have speedy recoveries.

Sharon Tiffany is currently under-
going chemotherapy for leukemia and 
is doing much better than expected, 
although her energy level is low.  That 
is a disadvantage with the Columbia 
Gorge Interpretive Center Show and 
Shine coming up Labor Day weekend.  
Please let her or Alan know if you can 
volunteer to help that Saturday.

Our friends always appreciate our 
prayers and support.   Let’s extend 
our best wishes to those who need 
it.  As always, please let me know if 
someone needs our help or attention 
when the road gets rough.

From minutes taken by
Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club met September 
11, 2012 at approximately 12:30 p.m. at 
Bill’s Place, 16111 SE 106th Ave., Clack-
amas, OR  97015.  Present were the fol-
lowing Board Members: Bob Westphal, 
Mike Bade, Donna Bade, Joanne Dixon; 
Jerry Dixon, Dolores Call, Marlo Ed-
man, and Robin Will.  Joanne Dixon re-
corded the minutes.

The meeting was called to order 
by Mike Bade.

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call re-
ported the balance in the treasury, and 
the report was accepted. 

Old Business:   Various subjects re-

garding preparation for the Indepen-
dence Cruise-In were discussed and 
deal with. 

Hot Dog Feed:   We will forego a 
speaker for the August membership 
meeting because of the Hot Dog Feed.  
Jerry Klinger will bring the grill and do 
the hot dog grilling.  Members are to 
bring salads and/or deserts.  Tim Mc-
Carthy will be invited to play for the 
gathering.  Stephanie Willis will be do-
ing floral arrangements.   

Past Activities:  WPC/Brooks 
Steamup July 28th had eight (8) club 
members attend.  Pat Brost won a 
2nd Place, and Rich Mayhew won a 
1st Place.  Bob Westphal attended The 

Flywheels Cruise in Silverton. Marlo 
reported that he and Les Conner were 
the only attendees at the Columbia 
River Concours Show. 

Upcoming Activities:   The Sisters, 
Oregon September 23rd 'Cruise to the 
Moon' tour was discussed and will be 
added to the websites activities list.  

Member Care:  Lee Powell attended 
the July Membership Meeting and is 
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Membership Minutes,  (continued from page 2)

Board Minutes, 
(continued from page 7)

Plan ahead for 2013
National POC Meet

“Plymouths to Old Pueblo” is the 
theme of the 2013 Spring Meet for the 
National Plymouth Owners Club, set 
for April 11-14, 2013, in Tucson, AZ. 

Three days of tours and activities 
are planned, and in April, a springtime 
getaway to the desert will look mighty 
good to rain-drenched Oregonians.

These guys are organized! Info, in-
cluding registration forms, are already 
available for download at http://
grandcanyonregionpoc.shutterfly.com.

hearing throughout the world.
Technical Committee:  Chuck Willis 

and Marlo Edman discussed the Tech 
Committee’s Facebook page, which 
they hope will serve as a question-and-
answer forum for the committee. The 
group also decided that regular first-
Saturday meetings weren’t necessary. 
Most of the members on the committee 
are retired and can meet whenever the 
need arises. 

Hot Dogust Night:  This year’s Hot 
Dogust Night is on August 28.  Donna 
Bade told the club that she will pur-
chase the hotdogs, buns, chips, etc.  
Members will bring either a salad or 
dessert to help round out the meal.  If 
any member would like to help set up, 

doing great.  Dave Williams is home 
and doing well, Vicki says they have 
lots of help.  The Brosts are doing well.  
Greg Pierce was at the last meeting with 
the Lions Club and is looking great.         

Activities Committee:   Jerry Dixon 
briefly reviewed the August/Septem-
ber activities schedule.  	

Mayflower Event:   Story, page 5. 
Tech Committee:   Jerry Dixon re-

ported that Gary Rusher, Chuck Willis, 
and possibly others, are planning to 
visit the Martins in North Plains to in-
spect their 1937 rumble seat coupe and 
advise them on its sale. 

Membership Committee:  Don Huf-
schmid gave out membership packets 
at the WPC/Brooks Steamup on July 
28th.  Mike Bade will contact some of 
our Seattle members to see if one of 
them will pass out flyers and member 
packets at the Graham 'Sunbust Mopar 
Show' on August 19th.

Website: Robin has started to feature 
a club members car each month, and 
this month it will be Mike Bades 1930. 
Members may email pics and car info to  
Robin for inclusion in the website.   

Newsletter:   Newsletter submis-
sions are due the third Monday each 
month.      

Club Store:  The window clings, 
flags, and license plate frames are 
still in work.  Mike and Donna Bade 
are checking on sizes and reordering 
replacement inventory of all apparel 
items.   

The meeting was adjourned at 
2:10 p.m.

please come around 5:30 to help.  
Stephanie Willis volunteered to 

bring flowers for the centerpieces. 
The Great American Steam Up and 

WPC Meet: Saturday, July 28.  Don 
Hufschmidt and Lorraine Griffey are in 
charge.  So far there are 5 people signed 
up.  

Raffle:  Winners of the raffle prizes 
were Tim McCarthy, Dolores Call, Vir-
ginia Dunn, Mindy Benfield, Joanne 
Dixon and Joe Coverdell.

50/50:  Lee Powell won the $38.50 
share of the 50/50 collection.  He do-
nated it back to the club.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 
p.m.

More pics from Independence …

What makes a cruise-in work? ABOVE: Mike Bade & Gary Rusher show off the sponor list 
and the trophies; BELOW, left, Barb Rice and Stephanie Willis handled the raffle booth all 

day, and right, Cari Catlow and Jeannette Dimick were in charge of registration. 
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P.O. Box 2988
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®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising for CPPC members:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club members. Photos are welcome; we edit words and pics to fit.
Vendors and non-members:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

August, 2012
28	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

September, 2012
11	 (Tuesday)....................................Board Meeting
12	 (Wednesday)...................................Mayflowers
	 Tualatin River Nat’l Wildlife Reserve, lunch
25	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

October, 2012
 9	 (Tuesday)....................................Board Meeting
10	 (Wednesday).......Mayflowers, Contemporary 	
	 Craft Museum, Henry’s Pub lunch
23	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

November, 2012
7	 (Wednesday)...................................Mayflowers
	 Hoover-Minthorn .House in Newberg, lunch
13 	 (Tuesday)....................................Board Meeting
27	 (Tuesday)........................Membership Meeting

1937 Dodge l/2 ton pickup.  Owned 
since 1966.  Original restored, 55 
rearend.  $14,000.  541-689-0267

WANTED: rear seat cushion for a 
P-15 club coupe. Bob Westphal, 
360-334-6037

Original Plymouth sales literature, 
owners manuals, service manu-
als, parts books and dealer data 
books for 1931 to 1995 models for 
sale.  Hundreds of sales catalogs 
and folders for nearly all models of 
Plymouths at lower prices than the 
literature dealers.  Let me see if I can 
find what you need for your car.

Also, thousands of brochures and 
manuals,  especially strong in liter-
ature for discontinued or “orphan” 
makes.

Contact Bruce Kerslake at 360-254-
1461 or brucekerslake@gmail.com

1955 Plymouth Savoy, 2-door Sedan, 
6 cyl, 3 Speed w/Overdrive, Un-
restored, Complete. Does not run. 
Some  rust, some damage, Oregon 
Title. Located in East Portland, 
$1,200 Knut 503-260-0044, or knut_
austad@yahoo.com

WANTED, for 1938 Plymouth PT-57 
p/u: R-bumper face bar & brack-
ets; F-bumper guards. Bill Robin-
son, Ephrata, WA, 503-754-4266.

Looking for some interior window 
trim for a ’31 PA 2 dr sedan. If any-
one could help thanks in advance, 
Bill Robinson, indypdr2@aol.com


